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Oifig an Stiúrthóra Náisiúnta, Acmhainní Daonna 

Feidhmeannacht na Seirbhísí Sláinte 

Ospidéal Dr. Steevens’ 

Baile Átha Cliath 8 

 

Office of the National Director of Human Resources 

Health Service Executive 

Dr. Steevens’ Hospital 

Dublin 8 

 

Teil/Tel: (01) 635 2319 

Rphost/ E-mail: nationalhr@hse.ie 

 

To:     Each Member of the Leadership Team 
   Each Assistant National Director HR 
   Each Hospital Group CEO 
   Each Hospital Group Director of HR 
   Each CHO Head of HR 
   Each Chief Officer CHO 
   Each CEO Section 38 Agencies 
   Each HR Manager Section 38 Agencies 
    
From:   Rosarii Mannion, National Director Human Resources 
 
Date:    19th December 2017  
 
Subject:  HR Circular 036/2017 re Restoration of Nursing /Midwifery Allowances to New 

Entrants 

______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Dear Colleagues, 

I refer to the provisions of the WRC Nursing and Midwifery Recruitment Agreement of March 2017.  This 

Agreement, provided, inter alia for consideration of the restoration of certain allowances to new entrant 

nursing and midwifery staff, in the context of national pay negotiations. 

Following the conclusion of the pay negotiation process and the acceptance of same by all Nursing Unions, 

sanction to restore the following allowances has now been received from the Department of Health:  

1. Midwifery Qualification (Public Health Nurse), 

2. Registered General Nurse in the Community, 

3. Nurse Coordinator Allowance 

4. Specialist Coordinator Allowance (Nurse Tutors) 

5. Nurses assigned to Occupational Therapy  

The sanction is effective from 1st July 2017.  

Please ensure that the contents of this Circular are now implemented for relevant personnel.  A copy of DOH 

Circular 14/2017 is attached.  
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Queries 

Queries from HR/ER Departments may be referred to John Delamere, HSE Corporate Employee Relations, HR 

Directorate, HSE, 63/64 Adelaide Road, Dublin 2. Tel: 01-6626966, E-mail: john.delamere@hse.ie  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

__________________________________ 

Rosarii Mannion 

National Director of Human Resources 
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